
NATIONAL STATISTISC OFFICE 

  

LETTER TO HOUSEHOLDS  

ON THE 2025 POPULATION CHANGE AND FAMILY PLANNING 

SURVEY  

 

Dear: Sir/ Madam,  

The National Statistics Office (NSO) - the Viet Nam’s national statistical agency 

under the Ministry of Finance, wishes to present our most respectful greetings to you and 

all members in your household.  

We would like to express our sincere appreciation for your decision to choose 

Viet Nam as a place of residence.   

Lady/ Gentlement,  

Within the framework of the national statistical survey programme issued by 

Viet Nam’s Prime Minister, NSO is in charge of conducting the 2025 Population 

and Family Planning Survey (PSC), which will take place from 1 to 30 April 

annually. The PSC will focus on collection of information on population and its 

demographic characteristics to inform planning and development of national 

strategies and policies related to population, including foreigners currently residing 

in Viet Nam’s territory.   

In order to carry out the afore-mentioned task, we have made a list of 

households residing in the sampled locality based on which a number of sampled 

households are selected to take part in the survey. Your household together with 

39 other households in this area are on our selection list.  

The NSO would like to seek your agreement to spend about 10 minutes for 

this survey by providing information about your household and all family 

members. Our staff members will conduct an interview with you and record all the 

required information via an electronic form installed in their smart phones. 

Alternatively, the interviewer will give you a hard copy of questionnaires for you 

to write down all the questions and return the filled form back to our enumerator.  

According to Article 33 of the Law on Statistics, it is the obligation of 

organisations and individuals to provide information for statistical agencies. In 

addition, by participation in this survey, all the provided information shall be kept 

strictly confidential in accordance with Article 57 of the Law on Statistics and 

Decree No. 13/2023/NĐ-CP dated 17/4/2023 by the Government on Protection of 

Personal Data in Viet Nam.  

Again, we sincerely thank you for your cooperation. We wish you good health, 

happiness and success. 

 Nguyễn Thị Hương 

Director  

 


